RESPONSE TO THE CONSULTATION FOR THE

CHURCH  COMMISSIONERS PROPOSAL FOR ROUGHMOOR LANE

from Residents of Roughmoor Lane
Meeting
There MUST be a public meeting for people to attend.  If we can't have one yet then the proposal should be put on hold until one can be held.  A Zoom meeting on such an important subject is ridiculous:-

a) Not everyone has a computer and if they have, a great many people do not know how to use Zoom or cannot access it.

b) The internet connections in Westbury are not that good at being constant, therefore many people might lose a signal during the meeting.   

c) It says the Zoom meeting will be starting at 5.00 p.m. This will STOP many people who work from being able to take part.

d) It will be impossible to get everyone's opinions, on such an important thing, to be heard and registered in one Zoom meeting.  People will just be a small dot on the screen and of course people can easily be muted!

Future houses
Under “Background” it says a minimum of 40 homes to be provided.  Proposal is for 60 houses which is 20 more.  Why is this?  40 homes would be detrimental to keeping Westbury a village. It is obvious from the plans that there is a strong likelihood of them wanting to build more houses on the rest of the field in the future.  To prevent isolating separate parts of the village where you have large numbers of people in one place, it would be far better to spread the building of new houses around the village.  Surely the existing derelict and dilapidated agricultural buildings at Court Farm should be incorporated into the development before using good farming land which has been designated a green field site.  Also, there are many spaces within the village dotted about that could be built on.  Development at the other end of the village would be easier and safer, as access to the main road would be less dangerous and would be nearer the sewerage works.

30% affordable housing should be a required minimum. The houses mentioned on your paperwork suggest 2 storeys or 2.5 storeys.  The houses should consist of a variety of sizes and must include one storey buildings for people who are unable to climb stairs and who need easy access.  Houses must definitely be nothing higher than 2 storeys as anything higher is not in keeping with the village.  

The amount of land is far too small for a development of this size and the development would have an overwhelming impact to a small rural village.

We are a dark village so no street lamps should be allowed.

All building materials used should be natural and must blend in with the older houses and the overall appearance of the village.

Parking
Adequate car parking is a necessity.  When you go into any new development now, you will find cars parked on the roads outside peoples houses.  Every house should include space for 2 off road parking places at least.  All the village amenities are in the middle of the village i.e. Shop and Post Office, Hall, a bus stop, Church and Pub and there is NO parking available for any of them.  A further influx of possibly 100+ cars would be a nightmare.

It is vital that some disabled spaces are provided and disabled access to and within the development

Community Facility
0.1 ha for a community facility has been designated.  Any space like this should be on the side adjacent to Court House buildings and at the bottom, to avoid noise causing problems near the current houses on Roughmoor Lane and to alleviate traffic going along the road to Roughmoor Lane.   A great deal of money has just been spent on improvements to the kitchen giving us a really good hall – why do we want another one?   Anyway, 0.1 ha would not be enough for a Village Hall AND parking?

Play facilities and open spaces
What is meant by appropriate play facilities and open spaces?  What do they intend to put there and where?  Who will maintain these areas?  Why are they needed when the playing field is so close?

Water Pipe
A private Water Pipe which feeds Court Farmhouse and the Church runs across this field. Are they aware of this?  It is not shown on the plan and what will they do about it?  The Church Commissioners previously owned this water supply – are they now prepared to provide the church, Court Farm and Westbury House with a water supply?

Access to site
The new proposed access to and from Roughmoor Lane will not be viable for the sort of vehicles that will need to use it.  The bends shown on the plan will not allow access to large vehicles.

a) Need to bear in mind the type of vehicles that will need to use this road,  As well as cars there will be extremely large tractors, with wide implements, forage harvesters, combine harvesters, delivery lorries, cattle lorries, long loader lorries delivering hay/straw and fertilizer.  Any road that is built alongside Roughmoor Lane will have to be extremely wide and straight and have “passing places”.  If a car is parked outside a house, which no doubt it will be, a large vehicle would be unable to get by.

b) Alongside the road will there be suitable pavements?  Stoneleigh also has assisted living homes and you have to consider that there will be elderly people, disabled people, mobility scooters, children and adults walking to the school, shop, bus stops, pub, church etc. Will there be a cycle lane? 

c) 60 new houses means a potential of 120 additional vehicles plus the 120 vehicles from Stoneleigh Estate plus service vehicles and the through traffic down Roughmoor Lane previously mentioned.  The A371 is already an extremely busy road and getting on to it, wherever that may be, is very often quite difficult and dangerous.  This is mainly caused due to the narrowing of the road and the vehicles coming down the hill on Stoke Road into Westbury.

d) Do the Commissioners realise that the mortar pits was once the village pond and it frequently floods, as does the proposed site itself.  The mortar pits lay-by is the only off road parking we have and is regularly used by cars and service vehicles and is a place where cars stop to queue to get up the hill.  

e) Bus Stop – where exactly is it to be  put?  It will need to have a pull in off the road as the bus already causes many hold-ups by stopping on the main road.  If it is proposed to move it further west as suggested, this will increase the danger, as it will be immediately by the area where the road narrows.

Roughmoor Community Group Request for land
It is only fair that the request for a forest garden on the south side of Roughmoor Lane is granted.  The purpose for this is to reduce the impact of a development of 60 houses on people who live there.

Wildlife
We are extremely lucky to have an abundnce of various wildlife and the village has worked very hard to encourage this.  Yes, you mention bats, but what about all the other animals and insects that will be affected.  The Church Commissioners do not seem to worry about this and we would like to know what further plans they have to rectify this.

Attenuation Pond
How will the water be disposed of from this holding pond and who will be responsible for this?

Is Westbury Sewerage system capable of taking foul water from this site?

Village discussion
We would welcome a meeting in the village hall for Westbury residents to discuss the proposal.  There is no doubt that our village will be changed dramatically by the building of an Estate of 60 houses.  From the plans, you can see that the Church Commissioners will eventually want to build more houses which will completely cover this field.  You only have to look around the area to see what has happened in other places.  We will no longer be a village.  Yes, we can accept that more housing is needed but,as stated previously, 40 should be the maximum and be dispersed within the whole village, not just on one large estate.

One of our main complaints is that this whole process has been rushed through.  The Consultation started on Christmas Eve!  The village didn't hear about it until the first week of January.  How can you expect people to be able to comment on such an important proposal in such a short time and not allow everyone their right to a say.  We live in a democratic society and EVERONE has the right and a legal entitlement to make comments and address this proposal.  This right has been denied to many villagers.  We can't help wondering why the rush and push to put this proposal through.  Outline planning can be sought at any time – are there underlying reasons that we are not aware of!!

Jane and Andrew Sealy, Leacroft, Roughmoor Lane

Lynda and Malcolm Harding, Seamoor, Roughmoor Lane

